1256 S. Garner State College, Penna. 16801

Dear Jose,

Shortly after our last exchange of letters, I took Francoise to Cleveland where she spent seven weeks in the psychiatric ward of Mount Sinai hospital, under the care of a first-rate psychiatrist. Thank God, she made a complete recovery, with no permanent damage. We still have to make month; trips into Cleveland to see her doctor for at least six months, but my life will slowly settle back to normal. One consequence of the experience, however, has been to show me how dangerous it is to live in the mountains, isolated from hospitals and first-rate doctors. There is no reason to expect a recurrence, but who can say what life will bring next? The baby, incidentally, is flourishing and unmarked by the experience.

Jaime stopped by yesterday and seems in good spirits, despite his accident-full summer. I am glad that the interview with the counselor went well. I gave him (Jaime) the name of a good friend in the romance languages department, who will be able to advise him on his exams and future course-preparation. Personally, I am pleased that Jaime is going to shift into liberal arts, and I'll do what I can to guide him to the best people.

There has been no further word from Yale about my book; although I was invited by the graduate students to return for another lecture this fall. I hope that you had a profitable summer and look forward to seeing you in the near future.

With best regards from us both to you both,

As ever,

Stanley

22-1 X-65.